
 

Precinct resolution 

PRECINCT: Coogee Precinct EMAIL: Coogeeprecinct2034@gmail.com 

MEETING 
DATE: 

20 November 2023 FILE: F2004/07724 

ACTIONED TO: Mark Bush, Manager Waste, Cleansing and Public Safety 

RESOLUTION 
NUMBER: 

44/23 

Resolution: 

Resolution 44/23: RCC investigate the provision of waste bins which can be securely closed until 
collection thus preventing overflow of food waste which is contributing to the current rat problem.                               

Council response: 

As previously communicated to the precinct in a correspondence sent back in September, Council has taken 
the appropriate actions to address the issue with rats at Coogee. Council Public Place officers and Waste 
services team are monitoring the area to address any issue as it arises. 

Regarding the request for securely closed bins to prevent the overflow of waste, I would like to advise that 
all public bins at Coogee (Beachfront and business centre) are serviced throughout the day until 10 pm 
during the summer season and 6:30 pm in the winter season.   

Council provides additional litter bins and services throughout the beachside areas during busy periods. 

If you require further information please do not hesitate to contact me on 9093 6738. 

 

Council contact 

Mark Bush  

Manager Waste, Cleansing and Public Safety 
01 December 2023 

 



 

Precinct resolution 

PRECINCT: Coogee Precinct EMAIL: Coogeeprecinct2034@gmail.com 

MEETING 
DATE: 

20 November 2023 FILE: F2004/07724 

ACTIONED TO: Ryan Zammit, Manager Infrastructure Services 

RESOLUTION 
NUMBER: 

45/23 

Resolution: 

Resolution 45/23: RCC review the planting of succulents and statice plants in public areas as these 
are not plants native to the area.                                

Council response: 

Council has different planting schemes based on the area and purpose of the planting. Bush 
regeneration and Bushcare sites use indigenous native plants, park plantings are often native, whilst 
streetscape gardens use a mixture of native and exotic plants for the purpose of producing colourful and 
creative displays.  

The succulents that have been used recreate an underwater theme, they are hardy, do not spread 
(regenerate outside the planting area), colourful and handle the salt laden winds at Coogee. The team 
has worked hard to investigate appropriate plants for roundabouts and roadside locations for the 
enjoyment of the community and they receive much positive feedback regarding their efforts. 

Council contact 

Nick Renneberg 

Coordinator Open Space  
07 December 2023 
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